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                          MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

Dear Fellow NEFESH Members, 
 

One area that Orthodox therapists deal with, which is somewhat unique, is 
that we constantly meet our clients in other venues.  Because we share similar 
kosher communities and institutions, it is not uncommon to have clients who 
were friends of your children, members in your shul, and who can even be-
come related to you by marriage. 
 

Where do we draw the line? What if your nephew becomes engaged to a girl you saw as a cli-
ent?  Itôs not impossible given the relative scale of the Orthodox world.  It also is not some-
thing that you can prevent because your sister (with a different last name than you) is not go-
ing to run by you every single prospective shidduch for her son for approval.   
 

That has never happened to me.  But, I was recently at a school event with my daughter where 
two former clients turned out to be parents of classmates.  It is manageable, but may or may 
not be comfortable for the client.  And, what if current clients who, when you took them on, 
were not classmate parents and then became so. Do you terminate?   I would think, not auto-
matically, but it certainly requires exploration and discussion with the client.  What happens 
when your child innocently asks to invite their child for Shabbos or the reverse?  Is that fair for 
your child to be constrained socially, and yet, how is this kind of dual relationship ethically 
tolerable?  If you say no to your child, how do you do this without your child figuring out that 
the person is somehow a client? 
 

I have asked a lot of questions, but have few answers.  What are your thoughts and  
experiences?  I would love to hear them.  Email me (and the listserve if you like):  
simchafeuerman@gmail.com 
 

Sincerely, 

Rabbi Simcha Feuerman, LCSW-R 
 

                
  

MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  
 

Dear NEFESH Colleagues,  
 

The first ever West Coast Regional conference held in Los Angeles reached  and 
attracted more new people than was initially thought possible. All enjoyed the 
networking and the stellar presentations invigorated the group and left them wanting more. 
More is what we hope to provide.  
 
Wanting more cannot just be about programming though. The Low Cost Supervision program 
chaired by Drs. Solomon and Biberfeld offers an opportunity to get more, learn more and grow 
more. Details about the program are found later in this newsletter. We should never be too sure 
of ourselves. We deal with sensitive, often life altering issues on a daily basis; issues which stir 
things up in us that often go unrecognized. Supervision protects ourselves and our clients by 
involving an impartial party (the supervisor) in the intricate work, reducing the risk of over-
sights or blind spots that frequently occur in our work. If weôre so careful to look out for blind 
spots on the road while driving, shouldnôt we also give responsible attention to the emotional 
blind spots in our professional life? 
  

As an organization we are concerned about both you and your clients. We offer the profession-
al trainings for knowledge and networking but know that without proper supervision, the 
knowledge learned will only go so far. Please consider taking a step further by inquiring about 
this worthwhile professional opportunity of Low Cost Supervision.   

  

Wishing all a fulfilling 5775,  
Miriam Turk, LCSW 

mailto:simchafeuerman@gmail.com




CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 

http://www.nefesh.org/events/read.cfm?cID=1019



